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Dear School Sponsors of Child Nutrition Programs: 
 
The School Lunch Tray contains the Connecticut State Department of Education’s (CSDE) weekly email 
notifications for the U.S. Department of Agriculture’s (USDA) school nutrition programs. This week’s 
topics are listed below. 
 
Action Items 

• Local Food for Schools Incentive Program (LFSIP) Reporting Requirements: Report of April 2024 
Purchases due May 17, 2024  

 
Need to Know 

• No Table Talk Tomorrow: Thursday, May 2, 2024 
• Important Updates for the Local Food for Schools Incentive Program (LFSIP) 
• USDA Final Rule: Child Nutrition Programs: Meal Patterns Consistent with the 2020-2025 Dietary 

Guidelines for Americans  
• USDA Webinar on the Final Rule, Child Nutrition Programs: Meal Patterns Consistent With the 

2020-2025 Dietary Guidelines for Americans  
• Resource Roundup: Healthy Fundraising 
 

Good to Know 
• Food Research & Action Center Webinar: Promoting School Breakfast: Tips and Tricks for 

Marketing Your Program, May 9, 2024 
 
 
Please review and share with appropriate staff members. For previous versions of the School Lunch Tray, 
visit the CSDE’s School Lunch Tray and Table Talk webpage. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/School-Lunch-Tray-and-Table-Talk
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Action Items 
 

Local Food for Schools Incentive Program (LFSIP) Reporting Requirements: Report of April 2024 
Purchases due May 17, 2024  

Districts that would like to receive reimbursement from their LFSIP funds allocation for purchases of 
locally grown or produced foods for the month of February 2024 must submit the Monthly Local Foods for 
Schools Incentive Program (LFSIP) Reporting Form - Phase 1. Purchases made in April 2024 should be 
reported on the form by Friday, May 17, 2024. 
 

 
 

Need to Know 
 

No Table Talk Tomorrow: Thursday, May 2, 2024 

Table Talk will not be held on Thursday, May 2, 2024. The next Table Talk will be on Thursday, May 16, 
2024. To submit questions in advance, visit https://forms.office.com/g/GWS7DCbbg0. 
 

 
Important Updates for the Local Food for Schools Incentive Program (LFSIP) 
 

• Phase 1 funds for LFSIP must be spent by April 1, 2025. 
• 139 school food authorities (SFAs) have signed up for Phase 1 of the LFSIP. 
• 53 SFAs have completed monthly reports for reimbursement (refer to the CSDE’s LFSIP Phase 1: 

Participating School Food Authorities for School Year 2023-24). 
• 86 SFAs have not submitted any reports for reimbursement. Check the CSDE’s LFSIP Phase 1: 

Participating School Food Authorities for School Year 2023-24). For listed SFAs, it is time to start 
making purchases. 

• This season begins the best time of year to plan and start purchasing locally grown or produced items 
for the remainder of this school year and next school year. Reach out to monica.pacheco@ct.gov, 
jen.bove@ct.gov or fionnuala.brown@ct.gov for help getting started. A team from the Connecticut 
Department of Agriculture (CT DoAg), University of Connecticut Cooperative Extension, and others is 
available to provide assistance. 

• More funds will be available soon through a state funded incentive program, the Connecticut Local 
Food for Schools Incentive Program (CT LFSIP), which will be administered by the CT DoAg. More 
information about this program will be coming soon. 

• Phase 2 applications for LFSIP will be announced later this month. 
 

 

USDA Final Rule: Child Nutrition Programs: Meal Patterns Consistent with the 2020-2025 Dietary 
Guidelines for Americans  

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2FPages%2FResponsePage.aspx%3Fid%3D-nyLEd2juUiwJjH_abtzixvILEA1_FZPn5UYDFq8RMxURDlTWTdMM1lRRFlNVERaTEFSVlk3WFFUMS4u&data=05%7C02%7CSusan.Fiore%40ct.gov%7C3a2e89b62dcd42e74ee208dc693655e7%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638500929298128210%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Y%2Bc1Pce8Wut3naMvN73t4iTS4T%2BDcqaY96zGJgmh4QI%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2FPages%2FResponsePage.aspx%3Fid%3D-nyLEd2juUiwJjH_abtzixvILEA1_FZPn5UYDFq8RMxURDlTWTdMM1lRRFlNVERaTEFSVlk3WFFUMS4u&data=05%7C02%7CSusan.Fiore%40ct.gov%7C3a2e89b62dcd42e74ee208dc693655e7%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638500929298128210%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Y%2Bc1Pce8Wut3naMvN73t4iTS4T%2BDcqaY96zGJgmh4QI%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2Fg%2FGWS7DCbbg0&data=05%7C02%7Csusan.fiore%40ct.gov%7C968b04bc6dd84611356f08dc48e222b9%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638465383295364820%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=ww95lYMeKOYQGfZDb7xDEqwSjmZYXq%2FdAigfaWR1TkA%3D&reserved=0
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/sde/nutrition/currentschoolyear/lfsip_participating_sfas.pdf
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/sde/nutrition/currentschoolyear/lfsip_participating_sfas.pdf
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/sde/nutrition/currentschoolyear/lfsip_participating_sfas.pdf
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/sde/nutrition/currentschoolyear/lfsip_participating_sfas.pdf
mailto:monica.pacheco@ct.gov
mailto:jen.bove@ct.gov
mailto:fionnuala.brown@ct.gov
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On April 25, 2024, the USDA released the final rule, Child Nutrition Programs: Meal Patterns Consistent 
with the 2020-2025 Dietary Guidelines for Americans. This rule finalizes practical, science-based, long-
term school nutrition requirements consistent with the goals of the Dietary Guidelines for Americans, 
2020-2025 and based on extensive public input as well as lessons learned from prior rulemakings. These 
updates represent continued progress toward improving the nutritional quality of school meals, 
strengthening the Child Nutrition Programs, and the USDA’s commitment to nutrition security. Note: The 
final rule does not require any changes to school menus until school year 2025-26 at the earliest.  
 
The USDA’s Updates to the School Nutrition Standards webpage includes resources to support 
implementation of the updated standards, including infographics, comparison charts highlighting 
changes to program requirements, implementation timelines, frequently asked questions, and more.  
 

 

USDA Webinar on the Final Rule, Child Nutrition Programs: Meal Patterns Consistent With the 2020-
2025 Dietary Guidelines for Americans  

On May 9, 2024, the USDA Food and Nutrition Service (FNS) will host a webinar for school food 
authorities on the final rule, Child Nutrition Programs: Meal Patterns Consistent With the 2020-2025 
Dietary Guidelines for Americans. The webinar will be recorded and will be available the USDA’s Updates 
to the School Nutrition Standards webpage. 
  

• Date and time: Thursday, May 9, 2024, 2:00 p.m. 
• Registration: registration link 

 

 

Resource Roundup: Healthy Fundraising 

The CSDE’s newly updated Healthy Fundraising provides information on the consequences of unhealthy 
fundraising, the benefits of healthy fundraising, and ideas for healthy fundraising alternatives  The CSDE 
encourages school food authorities to share this resource with  school staff. 
 

 
 
  

https://www.federalregister.gov/public-inspection/2024-08098/child-nutrition-programs-meal-patterns-consistent-with-the-2020-2025-dietary-guidelines-for
https://www.federalregister.gov/public-inspection/2024-08098/child-nutrition-programs-meal-patterns-consistent-with-the-2020-2025-dietary-guidelines-for
https://www.fns.usda.gov/cn/school-nutrition-standards-updates
https://www.fns.usda.gov/cn/school-nutrition-standards-updates
https://www.fns.usda.gov/cn/school-nutrition-standards-updates
https://www.zoomgov.com/webinar/register/WN_oJQkESVkTIynil5enHGsGg#/registration
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/sde/nutrition/resources/healthy_fundraising.pdf


 

 The School Lunch Tray: May 1, 2024 
 

Connecticut State Department of Education • Page 4 of 5 

Good to Know 
 

Food Research & Action Center Webinar: Promoting School Breakfast: Tips and Tricks for Marketing 
Your Program, May 9, 2024 

Marketing campaigns and promotional events can create positive publicity for the school breakfast 
program. Schools and partners are using a variety of communication strategies to increase student and 
community awareness of the availability and benefits of school breakfast. Join the Food Research & 
Action Center to discover how school districts and partners are successfully promoting their breakfast 
programs.  
 

• Date and time: Thursday, May 9, 2024, 3:00 p.m. 
• Registration: registration link 

 
 

  

https://us02web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_CH8Z_9nPRfKzFugXVNyPkg?eType=EmailBlastContent&eId=aa9cb4ee-e102-4c0c-aa49-3f110d85f8b2#/registration
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For more information, visit the Connecticut State Department of Education’s (CSDE) 
School Lunch Tray and Table Talk webpage, or contact the school nutrition programs staff 
at the Connecticut State Department of Education, Bureau of Child Nutrition Programs, 
450 Columbus Boulevard, Suite 504, Hartford, CT 06103-1841. This document is available 
at https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/sde/nutrition/slt/2024/slt_05_01_2024.pdf. 

 
In accordance with federal civil rights law and U.S. 
Department of Agriculture (USDA) civil rights regulations and 
policies, this institution is prohibited from discriminating on 
the basis of race, color, national origin, sex (including gender 
identity and sexual orientation), disability, age, or reprisal or 
retaliation for prior civil rights activity. 
 
Program information may be made available in languages 
other than English. Persons with disabilities who require 
alternative means of communication to obtain program 
information (e.g., Braille, large print, audiotape, American 
Sign Language), should contact the responsible state or local 
agency that administers the program or USDA’s TARGET 
Center at (202) 720-2600 (voice and TTY) or contact USDA 
through the Federal Relay Service at (800) 877-8339. 
 
To file a program discrimination complaint, a Complainant 
should complete a Form AD-3027, USDA Program 
Discrimination Complaint Form which can be obtained online 
at: https://www.usda.gov/sites/default/files/documents/ad-
3027.pdf, from any USDA office, by calling (866) 632-9992, or 
by writing a letter addressed to USDA. The letter must contain 
the complainant’s name, address, telephone number, and a 
written description of the alleged discriminatory action in 
sufficient detail to inform the Assistant Secretary for Civil 
Rights (ASCR) about the nature and date of an alleged civil 
rights violation. The completed AD-3027 form or letter must 
be submitted to USDA by: 

1. mail: U.S. Department of Agriculture 
Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights 
1400 Independence Avenue, SW 
Washington, D.C. 20250-9410; or 

2. fax: (833) 256-1665 or (202) 690-7442; or 
3. email: program.intake@usda.gov 

 
This institution is an equal opportunity provider. 

The Connecticut State Department of 
Education is committed to a policy of equal 
opportunity/affirmative action for all qualified 
persons. The Connecticut Department of 
Education does not discriminate in any 
employment practice, education program, or 
educational activity on the basis of race; color; 
religious creed; age; sex; pregnancy; sexual 
orientation; workplace hazards to reproductive 
systems, gender identity or expression; marital 
status; national origin; ancestry; retaliation for 
previously opposed discrimination or coercion, 
intellectual disability; genetic information; 
learning disability; physical disability 
(including, but not limited to, blindness); 
mental disability (past/present history thereof); 
military or veteran status; status as a victim of 
domestic violence; or criminal record in state 
employment, unless there is a bona fide 
occupational qualification excluding persons 
in any of the aforementioned protected 
classes. Inquiries regarding the Connecticut 
State Department of Education’s 
nondiscrimination policies should be directed 
to: Attorney Louis Todisco, Connecticut State 
Department of Education, by mail 450 
Columbus Boulevard, Hartford, CT 06103-
1841; or by telephone 860-713-6594; or by 
email louis.todisco@ct.gov. 
 

 
 

 
 
 

https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/School-Lunch-Tray-and-Table-Talk
https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/Contact-Information-for-School-Nutrition-Programs
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/SLT/2024/SLT_05_01_2024.pdf
https://www.usda.gov/sites/default/files/documents/ad-3027.pdf
https://www.usda.gov/sites/default/files/documents/ad-3027.pdf
mailto:program.intake@usda.gov
mailto:louis.todisco@ct.gov

